
                  Officers

  President   Norm Pinard 603­498­5875
  Vice President  Dustin Dodge 781­507­4182
  Secretary   James Wilson 805­717­9326
  Treasurer   Frank Knowles 603­502­6022 
  Sergeant at Arms               Don Crete 603­321­6162

Committees

Archery William Tellier Kitchen        Norm Pinard
Boy Scouts Scott Rogers Newsletter        Ed Knowles
Building Jon Goulet Range              Bill Lane
Bylaws Ed  Knowles Spacetown Beagle        Richard Houde, Sr.
Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair        Tim Layman
Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means        Elected Officers

Website Brian Handley

Upcoming Events

Sep 4th Regular Meeting Sep 7th RSC Annual Picnic
Sep 8th Running Deer Shoot Sep 18th Regular Meeting
Oct 2nd Regular Meeting Oct 6th Muzzle Loader Shoot
Oct 16th Regular Meeting Oct 20th Turkey Shoot
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     Advisory Board

   Richard Gorman March 2026 603­395­1867
   Bill Lane March 2025 603­571­0100
   Richard Houde, Jr March 2025 603­235­7288
   Earl Sweet, Jr. March 2025 603­382­2236
   Bruce Winchell March 2025 603­895­9355

Raymond Sportsman's Club
Newsletter

September 2024

PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077
www.raymondsc.com

Newsletter Input
Any RSC, SBC or Scout members having information or photos that they would like to have 
posted in the RSC newsletter can address them to rsc.newsletter03077@gmail.com. Be sure to 
state what you'd like written with each photo.
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RSC Apparel

RSC members can purchase different types of club apparel from Brian Palladino. He can be 
reached at (brian@dayslandscaping.net). He has a number of different items on hand, like caps, 
shirts, pullovers, zippered jackets and more. You can see what Brian has on hand before and after 
each meeting. If Brian doesn't have what you're looking for, or your size, you can special order it. It 
will take between 6 to 8 weeks to arrive. Email Brian at the above email address for more info. 
Following are just some of the items he has, with prices:

Old style t­shirt with logo on the back $20    Key Chain  $4      Hoodie $50

Medium Hoodie  $45 Hoodie with zipper  $55

Open Pistol Shoot

1st Place Eric Rivard
2nd Place Jenny Pinard
3rd Place Brad Rivard

We had a nice day for our pistol shoot on July 21st. Eleven shooters were there to try their luck at 
25 and 50 foot distance targets. We had a few tight scores and some of the places changed when 
I looked closer at the targets. I found a few scoring errors after I got the targets home. These 
corrections changed the second and third positioned winners that were anounced at the time of 
the shoot, sorry about that folks. We will try to get it right next time. We all still had a good time. 
Hope to see you all at the next shoot. ­ Bill Lane

2024 RSC Deer Pool

This is a heads up to all hunters who want to get in on the RSC Deer Pool. The cut off date to get 
your name on the list is Sep 14th. The pool fee is up to $10 for in­state and the same fee for out of 
state. You can get your name on the list by attending the next meeting on Sep 4th or contact Don 
Crete through his phone number. His number is listed on the first page of this newsletter, as the 
Sergeant at Arms. Remember that Sep 14th is the deadline for getting your name on the list. 
There will be no acceptions after that date.

RSC Annual Picnic

This is just a reminder to all RSC and SBC members that the picnic is scheduled for Sep 7th. We 
need a head count of all members and guests who plan on attending. The RSC Sergeant at 
Arms will have the list with him at the Sep 4th meeting.



Meeting Minutes for August 2024

Officers:

President: There was a rain washout out back the range. Scott Khoury will be 
repairing the damage, | The club received thank you cards from the 
junior members who attended Berry Camp this year. | Information on 
the gun raffle can be found on page 6 of this newsletter.

 
Vice President: The shotgun he won is great.

Secretary: Nothing to report.

Treasurer: Detailed report of expenses, reimbursements and paid bills were 
reported to the members and are available for review.

Sergeant at Arms: Nothing to report.

Advisory Board: Nothing to report.

Committees:

Archery: The GSB shoot schedule for 2025 are: Apr 27th, May 25th and Jul 6th.

Boy Scouts: The summer camp was a success.

Building: Mike Miller and Dustin Dodge painted the clubhouse bathrooms.

Bylaws: The RSC bylaws have been updated and are available in the file 
cabinet on the second floor of the clubhouse.

Grounds: Ground work continues on every non­meeting Wednesday nights 
starting at 5pm.

Hunter Ed: The 2024 Hunter Ed course is complete. There were 28 attendees at 
the Aug 19th class. There were 26 attendees who passed the course.

Kitchen: There were some left over meat from the gun raffle. They will be used 
for the Sep picnic.

Newsletter: Nothing to report.

Range: The results of the RSC shoots can be found on page 2 and 4 of this 
newsletter.
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Meeting Minutes for August 2024 (cont.)

Committees (cont.)

SBC: Nothing to report.

Town Fair: Nothing to report.

Website: Newsletter posted to the web site.

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Roller: William Tellier rolled over to regular membership on Aug 7th.

Application: Kelby Ferwerda became an associate member on Aug 7th

50/50 Winners: Ed Knowles Aug 7th
Richard Gorman Aug 21st

Rimfire .22 Rifle Shoot

1st Place Eric Rivard
2nd Place Charlie  Shooter
3rd Place Steve Hopper

We had a damp, rainy day for our .22 rifle shoot on Aug 18th, but the rain held off untill we finished 
the shoot. We had ten shooters with some close scores. We also had a few guns that didn't like 
the weather and kept jamming up. But we all managed to have a good time. There were two lady 
shooters there, always welcomed and so are the youth shooters. See you all at the Running Deer 
Shoot on Sep 8th. Thanks to all who helped out at the shoot. ­ Bill Lane

Classified Corner

For Sale

Remington 1100 semi auto 12 gauge shotgun with modified choke barrel, takes 2­3/4 shells. Very 
good condition. $450 or BO. Text or call Dennis George at 603­234­5653.

Holester for Sale

            Uncle Mike's Nylon Shoulder Holster, size 36 for 2­3" revolvers $ 20      
            Uncle Mike's Nylon Sholder Holster, size 5 for 4­5" pistls                $ 20

 Nylon Belt Holster, for 2­3" snub nose revolvers $   5



Pg 5 of 7

Classified Corner (Cont.)

Holester for Sale (Cont.)

Bianchi Leather Holster, for 4­5" Glock or similar pistol $ 18
DeSantis Leather Holster, for 2" snub nose revolvers, S.O.B. $ 25

Miscellaneous for Sale

AK­47 Side Mount $ 15
AR­15 Strip Lula $   8
Used Leather Slings w/Swivels, Have 3 @ $   5 ea
Nylon Slings w/Swivels, have 2 @ $   4 ea
Wall's Blaze Orange Hunting Coat XLG $ 30
5X Camo Coverall, Super Warm, Original Cost $230, selling for $ 75
Cargo Hitch Carrier, Fits 1­1/4" Receivers (most SUV'S), 300 lbs Cap $ 20
MTM Adjustable Shooting Rest $ 10
G.I. 50 Cal Ammo Can $   8
Tasco Red Dot $ 25
Two self­cocking pistol crossbows with 60 bolts, N.I.B. $ 90
Gun Guard Case, Double Scope, have 2 @ $ 40 ea
Hard Rifle Case for 2 scopes, have 2 @ $ 40 ea

If interested in any of the above items, call Joe Farkas at 860­457­8574. We can meet at the 
clubhouse or you can pick up in Hooksett.

Wanted

A .410 Gauge (3" shells) Pump Action Shotgun, any condition. Call Bill Lane at 603­571­0100

Ducks Unlimited Gun Raffle

The gun raffle was a success thanks to members volunteering to help. Gene from Stateline Guns 
donated an additional gun to the raffle. It was a 12 gauge shotgun. Ducks Unlimited also donated 
an addition gun. It was a 10/22 rifle.There were six club members who won a raffle.Those winners 
are Thad Krause, Frank Sprague, John Theriault, Bill Dawson, Dustin Dodge and Sean Croteau. 
Pictures of the winners on the following page are of members and non­members.The proceeds 
from the raffle are as follows:

         Ducks Unlimited recieved a check for $7500.
         Stateline Guns recieved a check for $6920.
         RSC received $7700 from the gun rafle.



Ducks Unlimited Gun Raffle (Cont.)

Gun Display        Jim Center

      Evelyn Houde

          Artie Hormes Bill Dawson

      RSC President 
               &

                                                         Christian Crocker of
     Ducks Unlimited

          Frank Sprague          Dustin Dodge
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Raymond Sportsman's Club

Annual Picnic
Sept 7, 2024

12pm - 5pm

All RSC and SBC members and their
family members are welcome to the club
annual picnic gathering.

There will be chicken, corn on the cob,
burgers, hot dogs, salads, desserts, soft
drinks and water.

The cost is $10 for adults and youths 17
and under eat free.

Please text Norm Pinard at 603-498-5875
or email to cm1norm2001@yahoo.com to
reserve your spot.
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